David Gray

London (UK)

Message:

To: The Committee Secretary

Senate Legal and Constitutional References Committee 

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Australia

Dear Sir/Madam,

This submission is in response to the invitation for public comment as part of the Committee's Inquiry into Australian Expatriates.

I have been living in London since 1970, with infrequent visits to see family and friends in Australia.  My partner is a Colombian national, in the process of obtaining British citizenship based on our relationship of 8 years.  He currently has leave to remain in England indefinitely.

Although I have made my life in England, I still regard myself as Australian and am proud of my heritage.  I may well retire to Australia and hope that there will be no impediment to that move, should I make that decision.

I have not been voting in the Australian elections, as I am unsure of the procedure to follow, but would welcome the opportunity to vote.

I have British citizenship, primarily obtained to make travel easier (no time consuming & expensive visa requirements) and convince business associates that I intended to stay in the UK and weren't just on a working holiday.

I have found the level of information given by the South Australian Agent-General to be excellent, but have had little contact with the Australian High Commission.  The little that I have had can only be described as poor to very rude and unhelpful. 
